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The following is a brief report of the main issues that CUTA faced in the past year. If members
have any comments, please discuss during the coming Annual General Meeting (AGM).

During the past year, the representatives of CUTA kept good contacts with the university
administration in various committees and special meetings. In those occasions, we reflect
members’ opinions on issues that have impact on them and the administrative arrangements of
the university. Some issues have important progresses while others still need our continuous
efforts. First of all, CUTA’s position on annual salary adjustment is to follow the civil servants.
This can provide a stable working environment in the long run and avoid unnecessary anxiety
and conflicts. This year the university has accepted our suggestion. In the next triennium (2013-
2015), the salary adjustment will be the same as the civil servants.

For years, CUTA has been requesting the university to resolve issues related to the salary
level, job title and status issues of instructors in order to improve the working environment and
career prospects for these colleagues. The university has taken active steps in this year. Starting
from August this year, instructors are re-titled to lecturers and they gain the status of university
teachers according to the Ordinance. We are now in discussion with the university concerning
the participation of these colleagues in department and faculty boards, and other university
administrative committees. The university is preparing concrete arrangements in this regard.



Starting from last year, the university allows colleagues holding the title of professional
consultant to apply for changing their job titles to “Associate Professor in Practice” or “Professor
in Practice. We will continue to discuss with the university to make sure that the application will
be handled fairly. The university also invites colleagues who hold “teaching fellow” to change
their job title to “senior lecturer”.

The other issue that CUTA has been discussing with the university is the retirement age,
extension and the benefits of retirees. Some universities in Hong Kong has extended their
retirement age. The administrators of our university tell CUTA that it will be difficult for our
university because of financial constraints. While we understand there are financial constraints,
we still urge the university to study whether it is feasible to relax the retirement age. In past years,
we observe great variations in handling extension cases and so we have been discussing with the
university to make the mechanism more uniform and increase its transparency. This year the
university has come up with a draft policy document. We will continue to provide our opinions
and hope that it can be finalized and implemented soon. As for retirees to use university facilities,
CUTA’s position is that it should be better than the alumni and the information should be
communicated clearly to colleagues who are going to be retired. We need to continue this line of
requests.

We have taken several measures concerning the internal affairs of CUTA. This year we
used email to communicate and solicit members’ opinions so that we can reflect them to the
university more efficiently. We will continue this practice in the coming year. We have used
some of our reserve money to build up our webpage and our vice chancellor has provided his
calligraphy on the Chinese name of CUTA to be put on our webpage. We hope it can be
operational in the near future. Finally, the university does not provide the softcopy of the email
address of all the teachers to us because of privacy concern. This makes us difficult to contact
colleagues who haven’t joined CUTA yet. This year we get a small donation to hire a student
helper to type the email addresses of all teachers in the 2011 directory. We used this is send an
email to all colleagues. However, as the name list changes from year to year, we probably cannot
use it for long. Thus, we hope our members can help provide information of CUITA to other
teachers and ask them to join us.

Similar to the past, we continue to serve some colleagues by providing professional advices
and helping them to resolve some difficulties in this year. As these services are related to privacy
of the colleagues, we will not reveal them in details here. We have also discussed with the
university concerning the access to the data that colleagues may have saved in their office
computers. The key direction is to push the university to have a reasonable policy so that
colleagues can feel secure and save when they use their office computers. The university has
responded actively and a draft document on related policy may come out soon.

As an overall summary for this year, we have maintained a fair relationship with the
university. Our vice-chancellor, Professor Joseph Sung continues to show his concerns to front-
line teachers. It went relatively smoothly this year at the beginning of the semester although we
admitted two batches of new students. However, some members have already told us that there
are important impact on larger class size and other issues. The coming challenges will be
significant. To tackle these challenges, both the university management and staff need to work



together. We hope that more colleagues can join CUTA and participate in our work to further
improve our working environment and obtain better results in teaching and research. We

sincerely hope that the university management can understand and respect the opinions of front-
line teachers in creating a better future for our university.

Please complete the reply slip or notify us by calling 3943-8997 or email
cuta@cuhk.edu.hk if you can attend the Annual General Meeting.



